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This year had a devastating start. We lost both Rosie Wheatley and MacAlan Thompson after the annual meeting last
year. Rosie’s quilts have been a huge part of our fundraising and Mac was the point man in Laos. We plan to continue the
quilt auction to be known as Rosie’s Quilt Auction, have some leads on quilters. Vaughn Smith has taken up the reins in
Laos and is doing a outstanding job.

Since the last annual business meeting, your contributions funded five projects in Laos, totaling $16,117.00. In Thailand,
we provided $6,699.00 in student assistance. Details of the motions are in the quarterly reports available on the forum.

In Laos, we have continued the refurbishing of dilapidated/needy schools. As we have done from the beginning, TLCB
provides the supplies and the parents and school staff supply the labor. You can see some of the results on the TLCB
Facebook page.

We currently have 11 college/university students in the Student Assistance program. We had two university students
graduate in May and the two remaining high school students are now in university. The Student Assistance Program is
still on schedule to sunset by 2024.

Dollar amount based on 30 baht to the dollar exchange rate.

I want to thank our guys on the ground in SEA that devote a lot of their time and energy to research these projects. They
are the ones that make sure the projects are completed and ensure that our assistance funds are managed properly. Our
trusted agents, in alphabetical order, are Art Crisfield, Jeff Hudgens, Phomphan, Vaughn Smith, and Satawat Sri-in.
Gentlemen, you have my heartfelt thanks for all that you do.

Respectfully submitted,
Les Thompson
Chairman TLCB Assistance Committee
02 October 2019


